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Second Proposed Amendment to Chicago Vacant Building Ordinance 
 

As we previously reported, on September 18, 2011, the Chicago City Council amended the Vacant Building Ordinance to 
include �“mortgagees�” in the definition of �“owners.�” The amended Vacant Building Ordinance included mortgagees in the 
compliance provisions and imposed significant liability for violations. In the months since the passage of the amendment, 
lenders and various lending organizations have worked with the Aldermen and Mayor to reach a compromise. 

On October 5, 2011, a second amendment to the Vacant Building Ordinance was proposed that removed �“mortgagees�” from 
the definition of �“owners�” but set forth various new obligations on mortgagees. 

The proposed second amendment to the Vacant Building Ordinance will be voted upon at the November 2, 2011, City Council 
meeting. Attached for your review is a copy of the proposed second amendment to the Vacant Building Ordinance. 

 

For further details, please call Dianne Rist (312-845-3404) or Jennifer Majewski (312-845-3745). 

This document has been prepared by Chapman and Cutler LLP attorneys for informational purposes only. It is general in nature and 
based on authorities that are subject to change. It is not intended as legal advice. Accordingly, readers should consult with, and seek the 
advice of, their own counsel with respect to any individual situation that involves the material contained in this document, the application 
of such material to their specific circumstances, or any questions relating to their own affairs that may be raised by such material. 
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